
January 2025 RCM Alt Report

Good afternoon, Regional Service met January 4,2025 with 6 of 7 areas in attendance. There were a 
few elections. January is the changing of the guard. We elected a new Chair, Treasurer, Secretary. The 
vote for web Servant will be upcoming. 
 I’d like to thank Bruce B. for serving as Regional Secretary & our RCM. We have a nominee/ 
volunteer Tobin from the SAMMA Area. He qualified and nominations are returned to Area for vote.
  We used AI Companion to record Regional minutes, quite impressive and thorough. A few typos. 
  Kevin L. our web Servant was discussing a service available to all areas in our Region. Web hosting 
through our regional website. This service would be free for Areas.
  Our Regional Chair led a discussion for the 2025 Interim World Service Conference. We went over 
the motions presented by World. Mostly procedural issues in conducting World business. One motion 
that caught my attention is in the way nominees for the World Board Pool are selected. World proposes 
that nominees are selected by Areas and voted on by Areas. Applications would be sent to the World 
Human Resources Department.
  Region passed a motion to pay for 2 registrations for the upcoming

 NESSSNA conference held April 25-27, 2025 in Frazer, Pa.
 On January 18 ARANA hosted an IDT on DRT/MAT in which the GMA was invited to participate in. 
These IDT surveys can be found on our World website na.org/ surveys. Anyone interested can fill these 
out. Deadline for surveys are Membership Survey January 31, WCNA Survey January 31
Step Working Material March 17, 2025
Surveys are an economical way of gathering information and a way for everyone to participate in the 
process.
Grateful to Serve Russ S. RCM alt.


